



Dear parents, dear colleagues,


A wonderful school and kindergarten year is now coming to an end and we were all able to take a breath this 
year and enjoy normality again after the years of restrictions.


However, all of our immune systems have been given a good workout and we have had to cover for 
considerable absences due to illness. After this quite strenuous phase, everyone is now well on the way to 
staying fit and healthy!  We would like to take this opportunity to thank the entire KIBS staff for their great 
work and the many additional substitute hours! 


In the KiTa and in the school, a lot has been learned and the children have been able to enjoy a bit of normal 
school and KiTa life this year.


In addition to our new school extension, which has now been filled with life and creativity, we have redesigned 
our entrance area in the main building.  Our new app SDUI is now working quite well and communication has 
become faster and easier. Many thanks to all parents and staff for their patience and support during the 
introduction. The next project is already on the agenda: we would like to have a new playground for the 
primary school in the schoolyard by autumn at the latest.


Many suggestions and proposals came from the parents, which we discussed and debated in our parent 
council meetings. Special thanks also go to all parent representatives for their good and trustworthy 
cooperation this year!


Our student numbers have continued to develop positively and we are happy about two new Year 5 and 3 new 
Year 1 classes for the new school year.


With our new cooperation partner TKH (Turn Klub Hannover) we have prepared club offers for the afternoon 
for the new school year. Unfortunately, this year things did not always run smoothly due to many sickness 
absences, but we are very confident and have received confirmation that the clubs can be offered reliably 
from the new school year onwards. You will receive the programme via SDUI in time for the try-out weeks.


We wish you all a relaxing summer and holiday season and look forward to the next school and kindergarten 
year with you and your children!


Herzlichst


Ihre


Heike Eckhof
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Wir wünschen allen KIBS 
Familien erholsame Ferien und 

einen guten Start ins neue 
Schuljahr!   


Wichtige Termine: 

17.08.23 - Enrolment Klasse 5 / Year 5 

19.08.23 - Enrolment Klasse 1 /  Year 1


31.08.23 - Meet the teacher Primary 

05.09.23 - Meet the teacher Secondary 


06.09.23 - Parent Evening KiTa 
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